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June 2008 diary

Students see the wood for the trees

Lee Moor welcomed, from Newcastle University, Dr Paul Bilsborrow, who is setting up Newcastle University's brand new Centre for Renewable Energy from Land, CREEL. He brought students from a range of courses, including those doing renewables either as an MSc or as a single module, to look around Lee Moor Farm and Business Park. The visit started with a quick introduction and history of the land use on the farm before walking around and stopping at strategic points - such as the wild flower area, the oak woodland, the areas of hardwoods due to be thinned and the poplar and willow for wood fuel. The students then went to look at the KWB150TDS boiler and the solar panels before having lunch and heading for Cockle Park in the afternoon. The visit was hosted jointly by the farm and byToasty Heating.

The chips are down and on wheels and away

Lee Moor is supplying its first fuel to turn into electricity... bizarre when you think about it, but Wilton 10 is run by Sembcorp and there is a real need for woodfuel from a range of sources including short rotation coppice (SRC). More and more power stations are co-firing but the Teesside operation is using 100% wood, and we are selling around 130 tonnes of dried woodchip chipped by the Dutch Dragon chipper seen in the photo. The business park will be self sufficient from now on, as long as enough wood is thinned this summer.

Eshott Hall

It was good to be invited - as a board member of ONEnortheast - to a celebration of what has been achieved at Eshott Hall and what is planned in the next ten years. Increasingly we are seeing landed estates grasp the opportunities and the Sanderson family have been very keen to look at the opportunities that manifest themselves.

Tynedale enterprising indeed

Having done work for Reaction it was good to see that Tyndale Enterprise Network have won through to the final of the Enterprising Britain 2008 awards - good luck to them in that final. The speaker for the evening was Ernesto Sirolli who gave an inspiring talk about what entrepreneurs need. It is reassuring to see that the Commission for Rural Communities (CRC) and Stuart Burgess have grasped this and have done a report for the Prime Minister which may allow more focus to be moved to our rural areas - the report is available on the CRC website.

HMS Exeter ... ceremony and cocktails at sunset

HMS Exeter - type 42 destroyer - came into the Tyne this month on a visit as part of its 30th birthday celebrations. I wish to thank the ship's crew for the ceremony at sunset where the flag was lowered, indeed piped down, in honour of the Queen. Also for their hospitality and conversation during the on-board cocktail party that evening.

(Photo by Russ Laverick of www.defencetalk.com.)

Bong... It's a hoot!

The bird life on the farm is very important and I am glad to report we have 4 tawny owl chicks. There are no barn owl chicks yet - but that isn't a disaster yet as barn owls have several opportunities during the year. Every season is different and the wildlife is really excelling.

Ian E Brown
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